
UNALASKA DEPARTMENT OF Pueuc SAFETY __,., • 
Police-Fire-EMS-Communications-Corrections 

P.O. Box 370 
Unalaska, AK 99685 ~ 

Phone (907) 581-1233 • Fax (907) 581-5024 

March 3, 2016 

Representative Bryce Edgmon 
State of Alaska 
Representative.Bryce.Edgmon@akleg.gov 

Dear Sir: 

• . . 
UNALASKA, ALASKA 

The community of Unalaska is proactive about emergency preparedness, and we have to be. We are 
located in a volcanic region, with a very real potential for earthquakes, tsunamis and other multi-hazard 
events. The Aleutian Islands are also well known for frequent storms, which reach hurricane force 
several times each year. 

KUCB is the only media service in Unalaska, and its signal reaches our entire population. In the event of 
an emergency, KUCB plays a vital role in the dissemination of information from first responders and 
officials involved in the management of emergency response. 

Our emergency plan includes reaching the community over KUCB Radio. We practice our plan each year 
during a community-wide disaster drill, and the local radio station is an active participant in this drill. 
When the situation is not a drill, our citizens rely on KUCB to relay essential, time-sensitive, information. 
We've worked with KUCB over the years during various multi-hazard events to include multiple tsunami 
advisories and warnings. Already this year, we've turned to KUCB to announce extreme weather 
warnings and travel advisories. 

We are aware that the State of Alaska is facing a fiscal crisis resulting in difficult budget decisions. KUCB 
and the public radio stations across the state have weathered a deep cut to their state operating grants 
in FY16. Another large cut could dismantle the emergency response network that is vital to keeping 
Alaskans safe during emergencies. 

Sincerely, 

Chairman, Aleutian - Pribilof Local Emergency Planning Committee 



From: Elise Davis
To: House Finance
Subject: Operating Budget #256
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:18:07 PM

I was unable to attend the public testimony today in Nome, Alaska, but wished to share my
 thoughts.

I have been an educator, principal, and parent in the Bering Strait School District and in
 Nome.  Currently, one of my children attends a preschool with a certified teacher.  Chances
 are, my kid would be just fine if there was no certified teacher, but that is not the case for so
 many of her classmates and peers.  The data shows substantial delays in language for a great
 number of children in this region.  A preschool classroom with a certified teacher is
 substantially different than one without.

When I was a principal, there was no Head Start program in our community.  Children entered
 Kindergarten without knowing their numbers, colors, alphabet, or basic prepositions.  It is SO
 hard for children to thrive in an environment that they can't understand and that has
 expectations they can't meet.   

There are some terrific preschool aides and daycare professionals here in town, but the
 activities, language, and enrichment they provide is not the same as the people who have
 completed education programs.

I recognize Alaska is experiencing a fiscal crisis and I don't have any solutions, but I do know
 that there is a terrible disparity in language skills and school readiness between children
 entering the public school system and whatever we can do to lessen that disparity does have a
 positive impact on their entire future.

Sincerely,

Elise Davis
Nome, Alaska

mailto:eliseldavis@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Jessica Clary
To: Sen. Pete Kelly; Rep. Mark Neuman; Rep. Steve Thompson; Representative.Dan.Sadler@akleg.gov; Sen. Anna

 MacKinnon; Sen. Gary Stevens; Sen. Johnny Ellis; Rep. Bryce Edgmon; Rep. Lynn Gattis; Rep. Cathy Munoz;
 Rep. Lance Pruitt; Rep. Tammie Wilson

Subject: UAA"s Potential Budget Cut
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:25:22 PM

To Alaska’s Senators and Representatives,

The potential budget cuts to UAA have raised considerable concern for the students and
 faculty currently attending and/or employed at UAA. I felt the need to send an e-mail to the
 individuals that I knew could make the difference between the success of UAA or the failure.
 I can say from my own personal experience and with talking to my fellow peers that UAA
 already doesn’t have as many services as do universities in the lower 48. I am currently
 enrolled in the Health Sciences program on the Health Education track. Myself and my peers
 find it to be considerably difficult to find the courses that we need as it stands. I cannot
 imagine how much more difficult it would become should there be even more cuts to the
 university. I am scheduled to graduate in December, and I am concerned about classes being
 offered so that I can continue with that plan. I am currently paying out-of-state tuition, and I
 do not feel even at this point that I am getting my money’s worth. I feel if the budget cuts are
 executed to UAA that UAA will lose more students to universities out-of-state and become a
 university that people are just unable to take seriously. If I was looking into colleges as a
 freshman, after hearing everything that is going on with UAA, why would I still choose
 UAA? The simple answer is that I wouldn’t. Students do not go to college to earn their
 education because they want to be fearful of having their programs cut, or having classes they
 need not being offered but every other year. Also, these budget cuts may affect the
 employment of student advisors which to me is mind blowing. Students rely on these
 individuals to help make sure they are on the right path to graduation. My advisor for
 example, Travis Hedwig, is amazing! He is very supportive of his students, he does whatever
 he can to advocate for students, and he is an incredible professor! Losing someone like that
 because of a budget cut is a serious disservice to not only students, but to UAA as well. We
 need more professors like him not fewer. I gave up going to radiology school back in my
 home state to go to UAA, and I am feeling regretful of that decision because my journey here
 has been such a rocky one. Please consider all of the people that will be affected by these cuts
 including the students, the faculty, and the community. Please consider the jobs that will be
 cut and how those individual’s families are going to be disrupted from that. Please consider
 the single parents, such as myself, who are doing everything they can to earn an education to
 provide more for their children. Please address this issue as if you, your child, your
 husband/wife, or your family would be directly affected, not as just someone who gets to
 make the decision affecting so many lives anonymously. Please feel free to contact me for
 any further clarification or questions. Thank you for your time.

Best,

Jessica Clary

Sent from Mail for Windows 10
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mailto:Sen.Pete.Kelly@akleg.gov
mailto:Rep.Mark.Neuman@akleg.gov
mailto:Rep.Steve.Thompson@akleg.gov
mailto:Representative.Dan.Sadler@akleg.gov
mailto:Sen.Anna.MacKinnon@akleg.gov
mailto:Sen.Anna.MacKinnon@akleg.gov
mailto:Sen.Gary.Stevens@akleg.gov
mailto:Sen.Johnny.Ellis@akleg.gov
mailto:Rep.Bryce.Edgmon@akleg.gov
mailto:Rep.Lynn.Gattis@akleg.gov
mailto:Rep.Cathy.Munoz@akleg.gov
mailto:Rep.Lance.Pruitt@akleg.gov
mailto:Rep.Tammie.Wilson@akleg.gov
https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986




From: no-reply@plan4alaska.com
To: Governor.Bill.Walker@akleg.gov; Rep. Cathy Tilton; Rep. Jim Colver; Rep. Lynn Gattis; Rep. Mark Neuman; Rep.

 Shelley Hughes; Rep. Wes Keller; Sen. Bill Stoltze; Sen. Charlie Huggins; Sen. Mike Dunleavy
Subject: Plan4Alaska.com Budget Challenge
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:26:21 PM

As you make important decisions this year to create a sustainable budget for our state, I share
 my Budget Challenge solution so you know what's important to me.

View Mine!
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From: Doniece Gott
To: "lfscdog+senateschedule@akleg.gov"
Subject: SFC GOV and LEG 3:30 Subcommittee Meeting DELAYED
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:28:18 PM

The Governor and Legislature Budget Subcommittee-Closeout meeting will be delayed by “a few
 minutes”.
 
 
Doniece Gott
Senate Finance Committee Assistant
465-3753
Capitol Bdlg. Rm. 506
 

mailto:Doniece.Gott@akleg.gov
mailto:lfscdog+senateschedule@akleg.gov


From: Doniece Gott
To: "lfscdog+senateschedule@akleg.gov"
Subject: SFC GOV and LEG 3:30 Subcommittee DELAYED 15 minutes
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:32:01 PM

15 minutes. Not “a few” minutes. Probably 10 now.
 
Doniece Gott
Senate Finance Committee Assistant
465-3753
Capitol Bdlg. Rm. 506
 

mailto:Doniece.Gott@akleg.gov
mailto:lfscdog+senateschedule@akleg.gov


From: Randy Brand
To: House Finance
Subject: FY 2017 Operating Budget
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:32:53 PM

I would like to urge the legislature to fully fund the UAF Engineering building.  If we are unable to complete that
 project we will still have the expense to maintain the building without receiving any of the benefits.

Randy Brand
907-322-8898

mailto:RBrand@grtnw.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Andrew Lee
To: Rep. Mark Neuman
Subject: UAA budget cuts
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:14:31 PM

To whom this may concern,

Hello, my name is Andrew and I am a student currently enrolled at University Of Alaska Anchorage. I ask that you
 consider any budget cuts thoughtfully, and with compassion. It's understandable that any state has to consider
 options for budget cuts, due to economic hardships, but there must be another solution than sacrificing our youths
 education. It's a blessing in itself to even HAVE a university here in our home of Alaska. Granted, there is two
 other universities here in Alaska, but the city of Anchorage and its residents are more valuable than one might
 assume. Anchorage is located near the bay, which has a harbor and is one of our major distribution ports of Alaska.
 It also generates revenue with the summer tourist season that boosts Alaska's Economy. These are just two reasons
 as to why Anchorage's education system is vital to Alaska's growth. I could truly go on and on about reasons as to
 why budget cuts should not be taken from our educational systems, but I don't want to take too much of your time. I
 will say this however, I truly enjoy my time at UAA and would love nothing more for the school, other then to
 receive proper funding for its students, staff, and community. I'm aware that this isn't the proper formatting for a
 letter, nor does it have the best vocabulary, but that's just one more reason as to why school funding is absolutely
 necessary for this economy, and country to grow. If we want to get ahead, we have to educate the youth, which is
 the next generation of Alaskans.

Thank you for your time and consideration,

Ps, please do not reply to this email. I sent it as a request from our UAA staff. Thanks!

Andrew Lee

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:andrewlee907@icloud.com
mailto:Rep.Mark.Neuman@akleg.gov


From: Dawn Harris
To: House Finance
Subject: Testimony in support of funding for AYFN
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:39:31 PM

To Whom it May Concern:

 

I am writing in support of continued funding for the Alaska Youth and Family Network. I am
 the parent of a child who fell into drug addiction. He was remanded to go to ARCH
 (Adolescent Residential Center for Help) in Eagle River via the Department of Juvenile
 Justice and successfully completed their program in eight months.  While in the program, he
 was visited by Sonny Minhaus of AYFN. My son really liked Sonny and felt supported and
 understood by him.  As a result of the sessions with Sonny, my son requested services for
 aftercare with AYFN and was assigned to Lee Breinig, who met with my son once a week for
 a couple of hours. Lee was a great resource for him and provided a mentoring relationship
 that was healthy and supported.  Lee offered him counsel and support any time he needed it. 
 As a parent, it was difficult for me to understand the hardships of being a teenager with lots of
 negative peer pressure.  Our relationship was strained and I also needed support. AYFN and
 Lee also provided me with support and took a neutral stance on the differing points of view
 that  parent/child relationships undergo during tough times. 

 

Our communities in Alaska are all suffering from the drug, alcohol and  a subsequent crime
 epidemic.  If the next generation of citizens don’t have anywhere to turn for help, our society
 will continue to disintegrate at an even more rapid pace.  The consequences of this include,
 individuals that are unable to function in the workplace, provide a healthy environment for
 their children and could ultimately cause our judicial system to collapse.  A healthy economy,
 where the ability to provide a strong fiscal system , is dependent on the citizens who can
 function in a healthy manner, work a job,  and give back to our communities.

I personally believe that the Alaska Youth and Family network can play a major role in
 helping to get this problem turned around. Please continue funding this important and vital
 community resource.

 

If additional testimony or comment is needed, I can be reached at (907) 715-6726 or
 djharris@mtaonline.net

 

Thank you for your consideration in this manner,

 

Dawn Harris, Wasilla, Alaska

mailto:djharris@mtaonline.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov
mailto:djharris@mtaonline.net


From: Joe Kashi
To: Rep. Mark Neuman
Subject: Kenai Peninsula College Council budget resolution
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:08:16 PM
Attachments: Kenai Peninsula College Council 2016 budget resolution.pdf

Dear Representative Neuman:

At the request of Kenai Peninsula College Council chair Hal Smalley, I am forwarding the
 attached college council resolution to you for your consideration during budget deliberations.
 This resolution was adopted unanimously.

Thank you for your time and attention to this.

Yours very truly

Joe Kashi

mailto:kashi@alaska.net
mailto:Rep.Mark.Neuman@akleg.gov















From: Katie Sunderland
To: House Finance
Subject: MMM&S
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 3:06:41 PM

To Whom it may concern,

I was unable to attend the local hearings on this issue.  But I would like to address a few
 points.

Alaska is a state that has little food production compared to the amount of food that is coming
 in from other places.  This makes it much more important that the MMM&S stay open with
 funding from the state until it is operating privately.   We have many smaller producers in
 Alaska that use and count on the services rendered by MMM&S. Many 4H families are
 counting on it to slaughter their market animals.  Alaska is at a pivotal point in its economy
 where it is not only about growing our capabilities of local food production, but also industry
 expansion in general.  We need this market to have the opportunity to become viable and
 thriving. I believe that seeing it into privatization is not only Ag forward, but also is the
 responsible choice for the state to secure our ability to thrive more independently as Alaskans.
 This will create more jobs and infrastructure.  It will allow growth in the Agricultural market
 place. It will bring stability over time to the this industry. 

Please all for one year increment funding of MMM&S.  This will show the Ag industry and
 Alaskan’s as a whole that the Legislature understands and supports the future of our food
 system. 

 

Katie Sunderland

Alaska Rural Rehabilitation Corporation

248 E. Dahlia Ave

Palmer, AK 99645

Phone(907)745-3390,

Fax (907)746-3555

katie@arrc.us

 

mailto:katie@arrc.us
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Kendall Nordin
To: House Finance
Subject: Please protect public radio funding in Alaska
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 2:51:17 PM

To the House Finance Committee,

I apologize for not being able to call in during one of the open phone sessions, but I will be at
 work during that time.  Thank you for listening and considering this important citizen input.

In a previous career, I worked in DC on helping to pass the FCC regulations that reinstated
 Low Power FM Radio licenses.  We fought in a broad coalition with groups as diverse as
 conservative Christian communities and Jazz fanatics in large cities.  We all knew that radio,
 and truly local radio is a fundamental tool for communities to function well.  Here in
 Skagway we rely on KHNS for weather, road conditions, water conditions, tsunami warnings,
 local news, community announcements, native programming, and entertainment. With
 prohibitively expensive cable tv and internet rates, it's also our only free source to world
 wide, national, state, and first nation news.  If it disappears, so does our tether to each other
 and our lifeline to the larger communities we belong to -- the State of Alaska & the country as
 a whole. 

By gutting the funding for public radio, we will lose all of our federal matching grant and
 therefore our ability to use the public airwaves in the Upper Lynn Canal to our maximum
 advantage.  As our communities are so spread out, this will diminish our ability to connect
 with our fellow citizens, leave us without good information and reporting on local affairs, and
 will hinder our ability to participate in the important decisions of this area democratically.  I
 also firmly believe that those actions ultimately lead to a halting of any comprehensive
 progress towards local economic growth, which our state desperately needs.

I am not unaware of the current budget crisis we face in Alaska.  But when priorities have to
 be defined, protection of free access to local information on the public airwaves should be
 without question near the top of the list.

Thank you again for spending your valuable time listening to and weighing our concerns.
Kendall Emery,
Skagway, Alaska.

mailto:kendall_somewhere@yahoo.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Page O"Connell
To: Rep. Tammie Wilson; Rep. Jim Colver; Rep. Neal Foster; Rep. Paul Seaton; Rep. Liz Vazquez; Rep. Andy

 Josephson; Rep. Adam Wool; Rep. Mark Neuman; Rep. Steve Thompson; Rep. Dan Saddler; Rep. Bryce
 Edgmon; Rep. Lynn Gattis; Rep. Cathy Munoz; Rep. Lance Pruitt; Rep. Tammie Wilson; Rep. Les Gara; Rep.
 David Guttenberg; Rep. Scott Kawasaki; Rep. Mike Hawker; Sen. Pete Kelly; Sen. Anna MacKinnon; Sen. Gary
 Stevens; Sen. Johnny Ellis; Sen. Peter Micciche; Sen. Click Bishop; Sen. Mike Dunleavy; Sen. Lyman Hoffman;
 Sen. Donny Olson

Cc: "Cc: Deanna Baier"; "Mara Bacsujlaky"; Page Oconnell (tpoconnell@icloud.com)
Subject: letter of support
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 2:55:32 PM

Dear Legislators,

I am writing to express my concern about funding cuts to House UA Budget Subcommittee
 budget to eliminate all UA/UAF research and outreach state funds.

These cuts would greatly affect the important 4-H programs active across the State.

I live and work in Bristol Bay. I see every week the positive effects that the Bristol Bay 4-H
 Clubs have on the youth and families in our community.

Without 4-H many youth would not receive the diverse educational opportunities they are
 currently receiving.

The 4-H programs are helping grow strong, healthy children, our most important asset.

Our son has been participating in the 4-H Science Club and 4-H Lego Club; he looks forward
 to the clubs each week as a very special part of his life.

After attending a local presentation today at the SAFE shelter in Dillingham where Dr. Matt
 Hirschfeld presented on the topic of Adverse Childhood Experiences, I am again reminded
 how important these positive, healthy activities are for helping our children grow into healthy,
 resilient adults.

Supporting early childhood programs such as 4-H provides the largest possible return on the
 investment you could ask for.

As a behavioral health case manager in Dillingham for the past eighteen years, I have seen the
 sad and painful effects of what lack of supporting our children can result in. I hope that our
 legislators will continue to fund UA/UAF research and outreach state funds as well as
 behavioral health programs.

Respectfully,

Page O’Connell

P.O. Box 717

Dillingham, AK 99576
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tpoconnell@nushtel.com

Page O'Connell

Behavioral Health Center, Case Manager

Bristol Bay Area Health Corporation

P.O. Box 1517 Dillingham, AK 99576

phone: 907-842-1230 ext.6721

fx: 907-842-5174

e-mail: poconnell@bbahc.org

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:

This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s)
 and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use,
 disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the
 sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original message.

mailto:poconnell@bbahc.org






From: cpowers@acsalaska.net
To: House Finance
Subject: SENIOR BENEFITS CUT
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 2:19:13 PM

I have already given my testimony via email earlier this week, but just found out that you are paying Senior Benefits
 to '" NON-CITIZENS"...... how far can this blow to humanity be?

Maybe you should think about cutting those benefits first........ very shameful.....

Cheryl Powers
Kenai, AK

mailto:cpowers@acsalaska.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Geoff Carroll
To: House Finance
Subject: Funding for Public Radio
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 2:33:17 PM

Dear members of the House Finance Committee,

I understand that the state is under an extremely tough financial situation and you need to
 reduce expenditures, and I encourage you to do so. However, it seems like a 100% cut in
 money to public radio is unnecessarily extreme.

Our radio station, KBRW, provides a very valuable service on the North Slope. It is the source
 of our local and statewide news. It provides important weather information. It brings the
 community together through programs such as the Birthday Program. We get exposure to the
 outside world through NPR programs. We are educated by the broadcast of local programs on
 health programs, search and rescue, and other services. We stay in touch with local
 government when NSB Assembly and City Council meetings are broadcast.

As a member of the KBRW Board of Directors, I know that the station is operated very
 efficiently, while still providing a top notch service. We have great support from the
 community, but still just barely get by financially. If there is a drastic cut in state financing we
 would have to reduce staff and greatly reduce services.

In short, KBRW is the center and heartbeat of the community. Please provide a reasonable
 amount of funding so we can continue providing this service.

Thank you,

Geoff Carroll

-- 
Geoff Carroll
PO Box 1012
7770 Yugit St
Barrow, AK 99723

907-852-5320 home
907-830-9480 cell

mailto:gmcarroll69@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


My name is Stephen Todd and I have lived in Wrangell for 17 years.  I understand the difficult 
financial situation that the legislature is facing and I know that all of us in Alaska face difficult 
decisions regarding cuts that must be made.  I would like to speak in favor of sustainable 
funding to public broadcasting in Alaska.  I understand that some funding cuts may need to be 
made.  I am asking that the legislature not make the 100% cut to public broadcasting that some 
have suggested. 
 
Our local public radio station in Wrangell is KSTK.  A 100% cut in State funding to KSTK would 
potentially cause our station to be shut down.  This 100% cut in funding would cause KSTK to 
fail to meet the minimum for non-federal funding, and thus would make KSTK ineligible for 
funding from the Corporation for Public Broadcasting.  This crescendo of a lack of funds could 
mean the end of our station here in Wrangell - as well as possibly shutting down 6 other public 
stations across the state.   
 
KSTK is a crucial part of the fabric of this community.  When folks from Wrangell want to know 
what events are happening in the legislature and across the state, we turn to KSTK.  When there 
are emergencies that endanger us, KSTK lets us know.  When our kids play sports in a distant 
community, Wrangell can be there because our public radio station takes us there.  When our 
borough government meets, KSTK allows us to be in on the conversation.  When there is news 
that is specific to Wrangell, that has a direct effect on us, our public radio station explains it.  
When a neighbor needs a hand, KSTK lets us know.  KSTK helps hold the community of Wrangell 
together.  Without it we would have no daily, local source of radio which helps keep this 
community informed, safe and whole. 
 
A 100% cut in funding to public radio would be disastrous for KSTK - it would be disastrous for 
Wrangell - and it would hurt Alaskans across the state that depend on their public radio stations 
as we do here.  Small villages and towns like Wrangell do not have the community resources to 
recoup the losses of a 100% cut. 
 
If you must make further cuts to funding public broadcasting – please consider making these 
cuts much less drastic.  Please consider a budget that funds public broadcasting at a sustainable 
level.  Wrangell counts on our public radio stations to be there for us.  Please fund public 
broadcasting at a level that will allow it to continue to serve these essential services to 
communities across Alaska.  Thank you for considering this testimony.   
 
Stephen Todd  
PO Box 1844 
Wrangell, AK 99929  



 
 
 



From: Dave Anderson
To: House Finance
Subject: KBBI Emergency/disaster service letters
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 2:02:04 PM
Attachments: KBBI-Kenai Peninsula Boro Assembly Resolution.pdf

03-02-16 KPBOEM Support LTR.pdf

Dear Representatives,

 

Attached are letters of support regarding KBBI Homer Public Radio emergency/disaster
 response services. Some recent disaster examples are noted. KBBI has been providing
 comprehensive public service information since signing on the air in August 1979. We have
 invested in backup propane generators and fuel storage capacity to provide service in the most
 extreme circumstances. The 100% cut proposed for public broadcasting will have a huge
 impact on our ability to maintain these vital services, and the other local station does not
 provide adequate services. Also, a cut of this magnitude would decrease our Non-Federal
 Funding Support, a critical component of our budget on which federal CPB funding is
 calculated. A dark station or repeater cannot serve our coastal and rural communities and
 residents. Your job is not easy this year. Your support for essential services should include
 public radio. Thank you

 

Dave

 

David S. Anderson

General Manager                                        

KBBI Homer, Alaska                                                                                                     

907-235-7721 x222

www.kbbi.org/

Like us on Facebook!

 

mailto:dave@kbbi.org
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov
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From: Julie Decker
To: House Finance
Cc: "Julie Decker"; "Jeff Jabusch"
Subject: Support for public broadcasting in the Operating Budget
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:56:13 PM

Dear House Finance Committee:

 

As a community member in Wrangell, and also a member of the Wrangell Borough Assembly,
 I would like to support funds for public broadcasting, such as those utilized by our local radio
 station – KSTK Wrangell.

 

I understand some have proposed a 100% cut to public broadcasting across the state.  If the
 100% cut goes through, seven Alaska stations will fail to meet the minimum for non-federal
 funding support that is required to be eligible for Corporation for Public Broadcasting (CPB)
 funding.  As 100% cut will result in the following stations being either crippled or no longer
 existing at all:  KSTK Wrangell, KFSK Petersburg, KHNS Haines, KCUH Valdez, KDLL
 Kenai , KYUK Bethel and KYUK bethel TV.

 

I appreciate the difficult financial circumstances and decisions facing the Alaska Legislature,
 however, public radio in rural Alaska is a foundational form of communication, covering
 everything from safety issues such as weather broadcasts and emergency alert systems, to
 local news and Assembly meetings.

 

Wrangell does not have the ability to recoup this loss through community resources.  KSTK
 can probably weather a substantially less severe cut, but a 100% cut will remove these
 essential services from rural communities, which cannot and will not be replaced by any other
 commercial services.

 

Thank you for your consideration.

 

Julie Decker

 

P.O. Box 2138

Wrangell, AK  99929

juliedecker@gci.net
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mailto:juliedecker@gci.net


 



From: Josephine Stiles
To: House Finance
Cc: Rep. Neal Foster; Sen. Donny Olson
Subject: HB256 Written Testimony from Nome
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:55:12 PM
Attachments: 1235_001.pdf

Hello,
 
Attached please find written testimony from Myra Murphy from Nome.
 
Thank you!
 

Josie Stiles
Nome Legislative Information Officer
103 Front Street, State Office Building
P.O. Box 1630
Nome, Alaska 99762
Phone: (907) 443-5555
Josephine.Stiles@akleg.gov
 
“Supporting Democracy, Assisting Concerned Citizens & Promoting  Government Participation To
 Shape Alaska’s Future”
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From: Jeff Samuels
To: Rep. Mark Neuman; Rep. Steve Thompson; Rep. Dan Saddler; Rep. Bryce Edgmon; Rep. Lynn Gattis; Rep. Cathy

 Munoz; Rep. Lance Pruitt; Rep. Tammie Wilson; Rep. Les Gara; Rep. David Guttenberg; Rep. Scott Kawasaki;
 Rep. Mike Hawker

Subject: House Finance Committee- from a concerned citizen
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:39:28 PM

Dear Members of the Alaska State House Finance Committee-

I writing you today to urge you all to set your partisan politics aside and put your heads
 together to resolve our budget crisis before the end of this legislative session.

You talk about cutting the "fat" from the budget before they will consider revenue. But you are
 well into muscle and bone when you are cutting relatively low cost education and social
 services programs for the low income young and old- populations that cannot speak for
 themselves and can ill afford any more cuts to their services.
I support Governor Walker's balanced budget proposal of cuts and revenue, though it involves
 sacrifice on everyone's part. The Rasmuson Foundation's research shows that the majority of
 state residents also support a balanced approach. Do not be swayed by the very vocal minority
 who yells "Cuts, Cuts, Only Cuts!" They are not thinking clearly of the long term financial
 and social health of our state. By, far, we have the lowest per capita tax burden of any state in
 this country. Individually, we can afford to pay more for the essential functions of operating
 this vast and complex state.

Please sit down at the table together now to hash out these problems. In an increasingly
 polarized political world, why not be the legislature that can show the rest of the country how
 to thoughtfully navigate a crisis to do real good for the future your state? If you can be
 cooperative, I think you will be surprised at how well you will be appreciated by most of us
 come election time.

Sincerely,

Jeff Samuels
PO Box 1981
Girdwood, AK 99587
907-382-0099
jeffdsamuels@yahoo.com
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From: Gregory Kalal
To: House Finance
Subject: Funding for 2016 Potato Program
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:50:01 PM

I presently grow certified seed potatoes outside of Trapper Creek on 80 acres.  Last year I
 produced over 30,000 pounds of certified seed.  This seed was sold to over 20 greenhouses in
 Alaska,  several large native corporations, and many home and family gardeners.  This seed
 was transported by several large common carriers in Alaska.  My seed was purchased from
 the Plant Material Center’s seed program for $15.00 per pound.   It is than inspected by
 division of Ag personnel for $200.00.  I have both Mat-Su and Alaska business licenses.

I purchase my seed thru the Plant Material Center because it has less viral burden, better
 adapted to growth in Alaska, several varieties that can only be bought there and because it is
 what my customers want.  Closure of the Potato Program would force me out of business
 because of the unavailability of clean seed and the desire by customers for seed that is not
 chemically sprayed to prevent viral infection by insects as required in the lower 48 states that
 have potato programs.

 

Thank you,

Gregory Kalal  DDS

8621 Witherspoon Cir

Anchorage AK 99504

907-339-1966

mailto:gkalal@gci.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Karl and Robyn Hagerman
To: House Finance
Subject: HB256
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:50:53 PM

2016 Alaska legislators,
 
Making public funding decisions during fiscally lean years is recognizably an arduous process,
 but not insurmountable.  There is no one solution to the budget shortfall.  Ideally, you will
 assess, review and make changes based on facts for the betterment of ALL Alaskans.  I
 imagine that there will be budget cuts as well as revenue generated from taxes.  I support a
 state income tax which would allow for revenue to be collected from all who make an income
 in Alaska. 
 
I support a state sales tax with the stipulation that communities that don’t already have a city
 sales tax in place, must do so or forfeit a prorated portion of state funding per Alaskan in that
 community.  I don’t mind paying taxes for the things I see as quality of life, but I would like
 to see equity of taxes among all Alaskans.  I realize that this might not generate as much
 revenue as dipping in to the permanent fund, but I believe you have to level the playing field
 and create equality in order to bolster support for taking away something from each Alaskan. 
 Otherwise, some are paying more to live here than others.
 
I believe you should repeal the state mandate that communities exempt property tax on the
 first $150,000 for senior citizens or at least change it to those seniors who prove a financial
 need for such an exemption.  The state has not reimbursed the communities for the senior
 property tax exemption in the 26+ years I have lived here.  In Petersburg, there are a number
 of senior citizens who are not experiencing financial hardship.  This would add to local
 communities coffers and remove some of the financial burden the state has placed on
 communities.  In addition, I believe that the state could institute a real property tax on items
 such as boats.  This tax could be remanded back to the Alaskan communities where the boat
 is located. If it is a state tax, then communities would not compete with one another for
 residents on a tax basis.  In Petersburg, commercial fishermen threaten to live elsewhere if the
 local municipality were to tax boats.
 
I implore you to review carefully the proposed cuts to public broadcasting and the true impacts
 to Alaskans who benefit from public broadcasting.  I do not believe that you should make
 across-the-board cuts.  Alaska is a diverse state with different needs for each region.  Remote
 areas like Southeast Alaska, rely heavily on public radio for local weather, news, and
 emergency broadcasting of information.  It is my understanding that if you cut state funding
 at 100%, public radio stations will lose their federal funding as well thereby decimating the
 public communication service.  Such a cut is devastating to our local radio station, KFSK, and
 to the Alaskan listening audience. 
 
Perhaps communities that have other sources for local news and emergency broadcasting, may
 be able to field a 100% cut.  But in Petersburg, public radio is all that we have and it is not
 equitable to the Alaskans who live in remote regions to have a vital piece of the community
 and life style here severed.  Internet and cable TV are not always available, affordable and/or
 essential in rural and remote areas.  Public radio is essential, available and affordable to
 residents in rural and remote areas.
 

mailto:hagerman92@gci.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


I hope you will carefully review the proposed cuts as well as the need for proposed
 expenditures with an eye, heart and thought for how cuts/expenditures/taxes impact all
 ALASKANS in each region. 
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Robyn Hagerman
Petersburg, Alaska resident



From: Brian Houseman
To: House Finance
Subject: UAF Budget Concerns
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:51:50 PM

To the Representatives on the House Finance Committee:

I am a student and student employee of the University of Alaska Fairbanks.  

I have personally benefited from a robust UAF budget as a graduate student whose research
 has been funded by the UAF College of Science and Mathematics.  I will soon finish my
 graduate degree and eventually enter a job that pays much more than the career-track job that
 I had before starting in my graduate degree program.    More importantly, my chances of
 taking a job in Alaska rather than another state are significantly greater due to the fact that I
 have spent the last 2.5 years specifically researching the ecological effects of increased fire
 severity across Alaska's boreal forests.  A well-funded budget from the state for UAF has
 contributed to very important research within the state and a significantly well-prepared
 work-force that intends to continually power the state's economy.  I believe this is true not
 only within my discipline but also many other departments within UAF.

My academic and professional success in the state of Alaska would not have been possible
 without a robust UAF budget.  I would likely never have invested my time in Fairbanks
 without support from UAF.  If the UAF budget were compromised in a way that reduces
 student opportunities (i.e. reducing funding that supports programs which make higher level
 education possible for Alaskans) then I would expect fewer individuals like myself to enroll
 in graduate programs within the UA system and instead seek higher-level education and
 subsequently employment outside of the state. 

I understand cuts must be made to the UAF budget and I agree with the necessity of budget
 cuts.  I'm simply asking that funding for UAF and the UA system be restored to Governor
 Walker's original proposal levels.

Thank You,

-Brian Houseman

mailto:brianhouseman@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov
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Patrick Mayer, Superintendent of The Wrangell public school district 
 
 
Thanks to the all of you legislators who were able to meet with students, board 
members and Superintendents during our recent visits to Juneau,  
 
I don’t envy you the tasks you have ahead of you as you deal with the state budget. 
 
I have two requests regarding the state education budget. 
 

1) Please keep education in the forefront of budget discussions. We are in, of 
course year 3 of the three year plan that calls for the current year 2015-16  
BSA plus 50 dollars. Our costs in districts continue to escalate and our 
monies in the Wrangell public school district and others across the state are 
put to good use for our students. 
 

2) My second concern is with regard to the Alaska Department of education and 
early development budget. There are currently significant cuts proposed to 
the DEED budget for next year. 

 
As districts, we do rely on the support we receive from DEED. I truly believe that the 
Department of Educations budget has been reduced to a level where if cut any 
further they would not be able adequately address compliance issues that support 
our ongoing receipt of federal dollars for such programs as Title I and Migrant Ed. 
The dollars associated with these categorical programs make up a significant part of 
our district budgets. 
 
The current budget for DEED in front of house finance contains cuts in travel, phone 
and mail but in reality if these cuts are imposed they will actually translate into 
reduction of personnel. Therefore, when we reduce personnel that will have a direct 
impact on the ability of the department to assist districts. 
 
Thank You 



From: Cindy Sweat
To: House Finance
Subject: FW: Nola Walker can you please disperse? I am unable to to do so.
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:17:04 PM

-----Original Message-----
From: nola walker [mailto:nolaj@hotmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, March 03, 2016 12:38 PM
To: Cindy Sweat
Subject: Nola Walker: can you please disperse? I am unable to to do so.

Nola Walker
Wrangell, Alaska

March 3, 2016

Dear Esteemed legislators,
 
I would like to thank you for your service to Alaska during these difficult and challenging times. I don't envy you
 your task. I am writing to beg you to continue the current bare-bones support to public radio here in rural Alaska. I
 don't have to tell you how, except for the Anchorage bowl area, Alaska is made up of many small isolated
 communities. Public radio is urgently needed for our survival as Alaskans. And, occasionally, lives actually depend
 on it.

Public radio endured significant cuts during last year's budget process. We understood the necessity of the cuts, and
 we adjusted by every means available to us. KSTK is a very small station in a very small, remote and isolated
 location. Prior to last years cuts, we were operating on a shoestring. We were doing our best to use our funds and
 talent as effectively and responsibly as possible in the service of our listeners. Last year's budget cuts  left KSTK no
 other option but to cut all purchased programming. This, unfortunately, makes the listening experience not as
 desirable to our listeners. But we're still here!

Representative Gattis' proposed elimination of all state support to public broadcasting represents a 45% reduction in
 funding to KSTK. The cut would necessitate a reduction in staff. Currently, we barely have enough employees to
 qualify for our Corporation for Public  Broadcasting funds. The proposed elimination of state funding would mean
 that we at KSTK, as well as 6 other similarly situated stations, would cease to exist. Combined, these cuts represent
 a loss to Alaska of more than $1.5M in federal dollars.

We feel we provide a significant and valuable service to our listeners. Wrangell's economy, like that of much of
 Southeast and coastal Alaska, is based on fishing and related industries. Fisherman use KSTK for weather, fishing
 updates and news. This is only one example of economic impact, among many, to Alaska's work life. The economic
 and safety aspects of radio is quite significant and can't be overstated. Community infrastructure is required for
 economic development. If Alaska's economy is to survive post-oil, we must diversify our economy. Radio is an
 incredibly valuable asset for this daunting task. We're all in this together!

While we at CoastAlaska, and our Coast stations, are working diligently to transition to our new reality, we beg you
 to not cut us off now. We are a much to valuable asset to waste. Our talented employees, our physical
 infrastructure, and our appreciation and love of Alaska, enhance Alaska's economy. Our value, now and into the
 future, significantly eclipses the cost of your support. I beg you to please, please, please continue your support. We
 need each other!

Most sincerely,

Nola Walker

mailto:cindy@kstk.org
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov
mailto:nolaj@hotmail.com


Sent from my iPad



From: Jamie Marunde
To: House Finance
Subject: Budget Comments - Northway DOT Closure
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:22:25 PM

Dear House Finance Committee, 

I am submitting a comment in regards to the proposed budget in which Northway DOT's
 maintenance station was proposed for closure. 

The Northway DOT is an integral station situated at the border of the State of Alaska on the
 only highway entering and exiting Alaska. They maintain 140+ lane miles of Alaska
 Highway, 20 miles of bus routes, the border station & port of entry, and a port of entry
 Airport. The Upper Tanana region believes that in both the short and long term, the costs of
 closing Northway DOT will quickly overcome any suggested savings. Not only is it a
 financial loss in failing infrastructure, to tourism, and to businesses utilizing this highway, but
 it is a loss of most of the permanent jobs here which support the local economy. 

As the State faces financial hardship and many hard financial decisions, please ensure that
 basic infrastructure is maintained. The Northway DOT is extremely important to reducing
 long term maintenance costs, keeping the border station operable, and allowing business to
 flow through out Alaska. We Alaskans need this more than ever. 

Thank you, 

Jamie Marunde
Board Chair, Northway Natives Incorporated
PO Box 516
Northway AK 99764
907-322-4476

mailto:jamiem907@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Panu Lucier
To: Rep. Mark Neuman
Cc: Stephanie Berglund
Subject: Follow up on HB256 Public Testimony
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:25:04 PM

Dear Representative Neuman,

Thank you for the opportunity to testify before the House Finance Committee yesterday,
 March 2nd in Anchorage.

As a follow up to my oral testimony, I am also providing my written testimony below which
 includes several additional points that were omitted in order to honor the 2 minute time limit.

Early learning funds belong back in the state budget

In light of Alaska’s fiscal challenges, we recognize that there are tough decisions to be made
 however cutting programs is not always the best or only solution as we look at long-term
 impacts that may deepen Alaska’s fiscal crisis.

While early learning may not be constitutionally mandated, early learning programs are an
 essential and concomitant component of the overall system in carrying out the mission of
 Alaska’s public schools. Early learning programs directly prepare incoming kindergartners
 and first graders with the behavioral and pre-academic skills needed to be successful in
 school.

Early learning in Alaska:

· Alaska’s state-funded preschool program met10 of10 of the quality benchmarks set by the
 National Institute for Early Education Research in 2012—2013.

· A report from the Alaska Department of Education & Early Learning, January 2016,
 indicated an increase in children’s cognitive, Language Arts and math scores as a result of
 their enrollment in State funded Pre-K. These results are consistent with the data from the
 start of the pilot in FY12.

· Approximately 10,000 children each year complete the Alaska Kindergarten Developmental
 Profile, used to assess a child’s readiness for kindergarten, while Alaska’s state funded Pre-K
 currently only supports 300 spaces for 4 year olds. This equates to only 3% of the total 3 & 4
 year old population.

· The 2014 NIEER State of Pre-K report ranks Alaska 39 of 41 states who provide state-
funded Pre-K for 4 year olds and only 9th in state spending. Alaska’s budget for Pre-K equates
 to a mere .05 of one cent of the entire State’s budget.

mailto:plucier@threadalaska.org
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Eliminating Pre-kindergarten programs will have long-term and unintended
 consequences on Alaska’s economic security including:

· Increased pressure on public education resources. Fewer than half of Alaska’s young
 children start school with all the skills experts say they need to succeed. If 6% of children are
 retained a grade each year, it costs Alaskans $11.5 million. Currently 7,000 children repeat a
 grade each year in Alaska.

· Increased high school dropout rates. Ninety-five percent of public investment in education
 occurs after age 5. Alaskans can’t afford to continue the practice of addressing education gaps
 in the teen and adult years.

· Increased prison costs: eliminating early learning investments increases a child’s chances of
 going to prison later by up to 39 percent; paying for that prison will cost Alaskans nearly
 three times more a year than it would have cost to provide a quality early learning experience.
 A portion of the criminal reinvestment funds should be invested in early learning to reverse
 the cradle to prison pipeline.

· Without funding for early learning in the state budget, Alaska will not be able to access and
 leverage the $250 in federal Pre-K Development Grants at a 70% federal match through
 the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).

Quality early learning should and needs to be a part of Alaska’s economic infrastructure as a
 means of creating a literate and prepared workforce. We can invest now or pay way more
 later. I urge the Alaska House and Senate Finance Committee members to reinstate the
 $2,820,000 for Pre-Kindergarten programs.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Panu Lucier

Director, System for Early Education Development (SEED)

Direct 907.265.3106

Main 907.265.3100 or 800.278.3723

Fax 907.265.3108 or 877.563.1959

www.threadalaska.org / Facebook

3350 Commercial Drive, Suite 203

Anchorage, AK 99501

http://www.threadalaska.org/
https://www.facebook.com/threadalaska.org


This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of
 the individual(s) or entity to whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient,
 please notify the sender immediately and delete this e-mail from your system. Disclosing,
 copying, distributing, or taking any action on the contents of this information is strictly
 prohibited.
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From: no-reply@plan4alaska.com
To: Governor.Bill.Walker@akleg.gov; Rep. Cathy Tilton; Rep. Lynn Gattis; Rep. Mark Neuman; Rep. Wes Keller; Sen.

 Bill Stoltze; Sen. Charlie Huggins; Sen. Mike Dunleavy
Subject: Plan4Alaska.com Budget Challenge
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:29:55 PM

As you make important decisions this year to create a sustainable budget for our state, I share
 my Budget Challenge solution so you know what's important to me.

View Mine!
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From: Owen, Margaret "Peg"
To: House Finance
Subject: OWL funding
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:33:21 PM

To whom it may concern:

 

Please restore the Governor’s FY2017  total for  Statewide OWL funding at  $761,800.  This
 is crucial to providing excellent services to our library patrons.  Have a good day.

 

 

Peg Owen | Part-time Library Assistant | Kodiak Public Library

612 Egan Way  Kodiak, Alaska 99615

 

907-486-8686 |  powen@city.kodiak.ak.us

 

Kodiak Public Library Hours:  M-Fri:  10am-9pm    Sat: 10am-5pm  Sun: 1pm-5pm
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From: Dana Lederhos
To: House Finance
Subject: HB 256
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:35:59 PM

Dear House Finance Committee,

 

My name is Dana Lederhos and I am a strong champion of Abused Women’s Aid In Crisis’
 mission and the critical services they provide to our community.  AWAIC provides necessary
 emergency housing and support services to victims of domestic violence and is the only
 emergency shelter for victims in the Municipality of Anchorage.  I understand that the
 Department of Public Safety subcommittee is currently recommending to the House Finance
 Committee that the grants line within the Council on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault
 be funded at $12,652,700.  While this represents a decrease from FY16, it will allow the
 AWAIC to continue to provide critical services for victims to attain safety and support.  Thank
 you for recognizing the need for these services to victims throughout Alaska by making
 funding for grants to programs a priority in this challenging budget.

 

Yours Sincerely,

Dana Lederhos

Anchorage Resident

mailto:kojundana@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Cheryl Chapman
To: Rep. Mark Neuman
Subject: Cooperative Extension Service
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:08:51 PM

Dear Rep. Neuman,

The Cooperative Extension Service, partially funded through the University of Alaska budget
 request, is not a frill in this state. Perhaps only the public schools have done as much to
 improve the day-to-day lives and health of ordinary Alaskans, so I was horrified to learn that
 your committee is considering shutting down this program when everything it touches is a
 positive.

Through CES I learned how to safely can fish and moose. I learned better budget practices.
 The agents taught me what wild plants could be safely harvested and eaten and which should
 be left alone. All us Master Gardeners put in 40 hours of public service each year to start out,
 and at least 20 hours after that annually (more recommended), plus constantly upgrading our
 knowledge. To you this may seem trivial, but to the food banks that benefit from our gardens,
 one small example, the fresh vegetables and fruits we donate aren't trivial at all.

With help from the horticulturist, we work with refugees so they can be self-sustaining and off
 welfare. CES teaches us how to keep our homes warm and how to adapt them so we can stay
 there safely as we age. Cooperative Extension trains those who use or sell pesticides to
 prepare them for the state-required certification. It also trains home cooks who want to go into
 business. Cooperative Extension conducts regular Strong Women classes to help the elderly
 improve their balance and cardiovascular and bone health.

If something is leaving foamy saliva all over your flowers, take a stem into a CES office for a
 free pest diagnosis, and a prescription for what to do about it (spittlebugs; blasts of water from
 the hose).

If you want interesting reading, you should go online or stop by a CES office and check out
 the free publications, which include information on how to keep yourself and your children
 warm in winter.

You may think of Cooperative Extension as exclusive to 4-H, and though the state's young
 people are important to the program (8,420 4-H members statewide, 11,000 others in other
 programs for youth in 2014), the list of benefits to us all goes on and on and on.

In our current and probably continuing situation, Alaska's needs and the funds to cover them
 do not match. We understand that. We understand that there isn’t enough to cut to balance the
 budget, but even if there were, CES is not a good place to start. Please realize that the "T"
 word is not a bugaboo for Alaskans. We get reality.

mailto:Cheryl.Chapman@marcoa.com
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Rep. Neuman, I urge you to leave funding for this vital statewide outreach, the Cooperative
 Extension Service, intact so it can continue to improve the lot of ordinary Alaskans.

Another word for us is, of course, "voters."

Thank you,

Cheryl Chapman

907-727-4706



From: deborah
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 1:07:20 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you, 
deborah 
2901 Leawood Dr
Anchorage, AK 99502 

mailto:holland.deborah@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


We all know that substantial corrections to the State’s fiscal imbalance must happen this year. The public is primed to
help share in this burden. Pass an income tax now, there is no benefit in delay. Arguing for cuts before revenue
measures simply means bigger hits to State savings accounts. Everyone realizes that Permanent Fund earnings must be
employed in the short term due to the magnitude of the fiscal gap. However, how we use Permanent Fund earnings has
enormous implications for the future wellbeing of Alaska citizens.

I suggest that the Legislature appropriate a $300 dividend this year and devote the balance of this year’s earnings to
close the budget gap. This is totally within your control. Citizens are prepared for a hit and now is the time to use this
political capital. But Alaskans need to know that our crisis isn’t permanent; that we will solve our deficit problem!

The important thing is to assure Alaskans that in the long term their ownership share of resource wealth defined by the
Permanent Fund dividend will continue to belong to the people. Alaskans have benefited enormously by the dividend
distribution but will forego the full value of the dividend long enough to get us through the current crisis. What truly
alarms Alaskans is the prospect that their ownership right in resource wealth as defined by the dividend will be stripped
away permanently as envisioned by the various endowment-style plans presently before the Legislature.

In 1980, our state courageously staked out a claim for each Alaskan that every citizen has an inalienable right to share in
the wealth inherent in their land and in their social contract as Alaskans. Remarkably, this claim was promised to all
future Alaskans as well. Do we really want to extinguish this bold ownership promise now, in a moment of panic?

The rewriting of statutes which define the people’s ownership right to the economic power of the Permanent Fund, as
envisioned in the three proposals before you, destroys a remarkable idea, unique among Sovereign Wealth Funds across
the globe. Disappearing dividends tied to royalties and dividend caps eroded over time by inflation is insulting to those
who understand the power of the Permanent Fund’s economic engine.

If our current Permanent Fund is permitted to grow by inflation proofing alone (say 4% over time), in 100 years, the size
of our Fund will be $2.5 trillion. Do we really want the earning power of a fund of that magnitude to flow automatically
into the State’s appropriation process? What accountability to the public interest will be guaranteed by the existence of
this enormous pot of money? Surely, the expenditure of this incredible wealth will be influenced by special interest
lobbying more than by an expression of the will of the people. Imagine the incentive for well-healed special interests to
control the outcome of elections with this wealth as the prize for political winners.

Consider a possible future in which we have found a balance in State budgeting through traditional mechanisms
including new conventional revenues and the attainment of an affordable size for state expenditure. What could be
wrong with a scenario in which we managed to preserve this remarkable ownership right which we enjoy today? That
possible future, if we can achieve it, would surely be a laudable legacy to leave to future citizens of our State.

Sincerely yours,

-

__.i_

Alexander Hoke

oahoke@gmail.com





From: page_julie
To: Rep. Mark Neuman
Subject: FW: DEBATE VIDEO
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 12:53:17 PM

________________________________
From: katie a [alvarenga.katiex@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, March 03, 2016 12:03 AM
To: page_julie
Subject: DEBATE VIDEO

​
[https://ssl.gstatic.com/docs/doclist/images/icon_10_generic_list.png] Funding
 MSPDP.mp4<https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B8ABiJHW0xbRSjBQR09LY1pKX1k/view?usp=drive_web>[X]
​
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From: ki
To: House Finance
Subject: budget cuts public testimony
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 12:51:22 PM

You need to cut the budget 6% across the board, period! You cannot selectively decide where
 to cut and shut down funding for some things and keep the status quo for others. Put politics
 aside for once and cut everything 6% for 3 years. This will get the state to a sustainable
 budget that it can afford. Historically the Legislature has failed all of us. You never saved for
 a rainy day and blew millions on projects that failed and now it is reprehensible to hear you
 all and the Governor considering and talking about an income tax. The legislature got us here,
 sure oil price is considerably down, but again historically the legislature has wasted and spent
 millions and now you want us citizens to bail out the State? The house bill you are
 considering of cutting funding at the PMC which essentially will shut down the potato
 program is a prime example of you selective cuts trying to weed out your idea of things not
 important. If you cut everything across the board 6% every program out there will still have
 funding but reduced equally to all and fair. You approach to selectively find areas and
 programs you deem unnecessary is completely absurd. 6% across the board equally lessens
 the burden on all and is then equal among all. You cannot look for new revenue without
 cutting the hugely bloated budget. Do what is right for this state and don’t single out one
 department or group and kill a need. Reduce it equally and fairly among all. While many of
 you feel the PMC is unneeded the PMC provides and valuable need for many. Your cuts to
 PMC will increase the likely hood of importing seed with deadly consequences to the lively
 hood of some. You MUST cut the budget but DO SO equally and fairly to ALL. 6% across
 the board for 3 years will get this great State where it needs to be to sustain itself. YOU
 MUST put politics aside and do what is right for this Great Land. I will remain vigilant
 watching and I vote. Do what is right equally and fairly across the board!
 
thanks for your time and pray you will not kill any one program or department but cut equally
 and fairly first.
 
Kevin Irvin
Wasilla

mailto:sun-dog@alaskan.com
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From: Yuhwa Hu
To: Sen. Pete Kelly; Sen. Anna MacKinnon; Sen. Gary Stevens; Sen. Johnny Ellis; Rep. Mark Neuman; Rep. Steve

 Thompson; Representative.Dan.Sadler@akleg.gov; Rep. Bryce Edgmon; Rep. Lynn Gattis; Rep. Cathy Munoz;
 Rep. Lance Pruitt; Rep. Tammie Wilson; Rep. Les Gara; Rep. David Guttenberg; Rep. Scott Kawasaki; Rep. Mike
 Hawker

Subject: SAVE UAA
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 12:51:15 PM

UAA is the foundation for knowledge and wisdom that gathers young adults that will shape
 tomorrow's future. To diminish the funds, faculty and staff of this university is to lose the
 very people who will be guiding the students of today from developing Alaska's economy.
 Without the education and guidance given by the university there would be a great loss in
 Alaska's infrastructure and the many opportunities for what Alaska may become. Why is it
 that the first thing that takes a cut from the government is the very education of young adults
 who may raise the foundations of this economy? Please reconsider the budget cuts on the
 university for the loss may be greater than you think.

Thank you for your time
Yuhwa Hu
UAA Sophomore, Pre-Nursing
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My name is Diana Kelm. I have been a full-time resident of Alaska since 1969, and 
a year-round resident for 17 tears. 

I am testifying here today to urge the Alaska House Finance Committee to 
continue support for public broadcasting. This  method of contact and 
communication is especially vital in Alaska’s rural and isolated communities such 
as my own here in Haines. 

Our public radio station, KHNS, broadcasts to the northern Southeast Panhandle, 
an area most often served by marine and air transportation and home of 
numerous commercial fishing vessels. KHNS provides important information and 
announcements both within and among communities throughout this region. 
KHNS also informs residents of vital events such as weather alerts, road closures, 
ferry schedules and any other unanticipated emergencies. I personally also listen 
to KHNS to learn about local statewide and national news as well. 

KHNS enjoys generous public support from community during fund-raising 
campaigns, evidence that the station is highly valued here. The money is used to 
purchase network programming and to support a modest staff. Numerous 
volunteer announcers give of their own personal time literally to keep the 
programs local and on the air 24/7. 

Without state funding, matching federal funds also will be lost. And KHNS could 
not continue. 



From: Fran Pekar
To: House Finance
Subject: UA Outreach and Research budget cuts
Date: Thursday, March 03, 2016 12:38:23 PM

I urge you to look closely at this and all cuts to see the implications for Alaskans on the whole.  If this budget is cut
 to the point that the Anchorage CES office closes and the certified potato program is eliminated all Alaskans will be
 hurt.  CES in Fairbanks cannot service both areas with climatic differences.  The Anchorage office is at a bare
 minimum of staffing and uses Master Gardener Volunteers to teach classes, engage community events, and promote
 local growing conditions.  You loose much more than just the CES budget.  You loose hours of expertise donated to
 the program.  Potatoes from the lower 48 have many diseases not found in Alaska and therefor are not acceptable to
 planting in state.  As with many cuts you are going too far and need to use income revenues from the PFD and taxes
 to keep the economy from crashing.  Fran Pekar

mailto:jwpak@aol.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


March 3, 2016 

 

 

 

House Finance Committee 

Written testimony on HB25 

To the Co-Chairs Representatives Neuman and Thompson and the House Finance 

Committee Members, 

 

I am writing this letter in support of the OWL (Online With Libraries) program.  

The OWL Program offers bandwidth support for our local library as well as 

videoconferencing services, equipment and training for library staff.  In a rural 

community this is a great asset and help to the patrons as well as my staff.  Many 

individuals have been able to participate in various classes and workshops 

through the video conferencing and are able to use the internet to search and 

apply for jobs, file taxes, etc.  This program has enriched our community and for 

many is the only way they can connect electronically. 

I appreciate any support you can give to the OWL Program during this difficult 

financial time. 

Thank you for this opportunity to testify, 

Margaret Villarma, Director 

Wrangell Irene Ingle Public Library 

907-874-3535 
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